
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 5, 2016 

Dear California U.S. Congressmember, 

As you work toward a deal to fund the federal government for Fiscal Year 2017, the undersigned 

California public health and medical organizations urge you to oppose all policy riders, including those to 

block, weaken, or delay Clean Air Act protections, and fully fund the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency’s work to protect public health from air pollution. 

Our organizations work to improve and protect the health of Californians. Clean air is essential for public 

health. Air pollution contributes to asthma attacks, emergency department visits, hospitalizations, low 

birthweight, and premature deaths. California has made tremendous progress in reducing dangerous air 

pollution, but remains home to the most polluted air in the country, with eight out of 10 Californians 

living in counties that have unhealthy levels of either ozone or particle pollution, according to the 

American Lung Association’s 2016 State of the Air report. Continued implementation and enforcement 

of the Clean Air Act is crucial to ensure that Californians have healthy air to breathe. 

Our organizations are concerned about the inclusion of policy riders in funding legislation that would 

weaken the Clean Air Act, and about inadequate investment in public health protections from harmful 

air pollution.  H.R. 5538, the FY2017 Interior, Environment, and Related Agencies appropriations bill 

passed by the House of Representatives in July, slashed funding for EPA and contained numerous policy 

riders that would put health and lives at risk from air pollution. 

Among the harmful riders in the House-passed bill are provisions to block carbon pollution limits on 

power plants; block methane limits on oil and gas facilities; delay more protective ozone pollution 

standards; circumvent scientific determinations about biomass; block EPA’s Clean Energy Incentive 



Program, which helps states encourage investment in clean energy and energy efficiency; and even 

prohibit any new major regulatory actions, no matter how great the need or how large the benefit to 

public health. 

These riders would block or delay efforts to clean up harmful air pollution, leading to asthma attacks and 

deaths that could have been prevented. Children, the elderly, and people with lung and heart disease 

are at greater risk, including California’s 700,000 children and 2.5 million adults with asthma.  

The undersigned organizations urge you to protect the health of your constituents by investing in 

implementation and enforcement of lifesaving clean air protections, and by opposing all riders in 

funding bills, including any provisions that would endanger public health by weakening the Clean Air Act 

or hindering the EPA’s work to clean up harmful air pollution. Californians are counting on you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Barbara Sattler, RN, DrPH, FAAN 

Alliance of Nurses for Healthy Environments 

 

Kris Calvin, President & CEO 
American Academy of Pediatrics – California 
 

President Chwen-Yuen Angie Chen, MD, 

President 

American College of Physicians - CA Serv Chapt 

 

Bonnie Holmes-Gen 

Senior Director, Air Quality and Climate Change 

American Lung Association in California 

 

Lee Ralph, MD, President 

California Academy of Family Physicians 

 
Justin Malan, Executive Director 
California Conference of Directors of 
Environmental Health 
 
California Nurses Association 
 
Kimberly Chen, Government Affairs Manager 
California Pan-Ethnic Health Network  
 
Adele Amodeo, Executive Director 
California Public Health Association – North 
 
Angela Wang, MD, President 
California Thoracic Society 
 

Linda Rudolph, MD, MPH, Director 
Center for Climate Change and Health 
 
Kevin Hamilton, RRT, RCP, Executive Director 
Central California Asthma Collaborative 
 
Rachelle Wenger, MPA, Director, Public Policy 
and Community Advocacy 
Dignity Health 
 
Eric Lerner, Climate Director 
Health Care Without Harm 
 
Justin Garrett, Regional Director of  
Advocacy & Govt Affairs, West Region  
March of Dimes in California 
 
Lynn Kersey, Executive Director 
Maternal and Child Health Access (Los Angeles) 
 
Matthew Marsom 
Vice President for Public Policy and Programs  
Public Health Institute 
 
Anne Kelsey Lamp, MPH, Director 
Regional Asthma Management and Prevention 
 
Jim Mangia, MPH, President and CEO 
St. John’s Well Child and Family Centers (Los 
Angeles) 
 
Cherise Charleswell, MPH, President 

Southern California Public Health Association 


